
Harrisonburg Unitarian Universalists Board of Directors 
September 15, 2024 

 
1) Greeting/Welcome/Check-in  

Reading: “No river can return to its source, yet all rivers must have a beginning.” ― 
Native American Proverb 

Approval of minutes - june minutes approved 

2) Board Organizational Issues 
a) Members present:  Nancy Barbour, Moderator; Rich Sider, Treasurer; Irvin 

Peckham, Secretary; JoAnna Hoover ; Bill Weech, Jo Bowman, Rev. Janet Onnie 
b) Next Meeting –October 13, 2024 

3) Short-term Issues: 
a. Personnel Issue - Confidential 

 
b. Report on the initial work of the Shared Ministry Team  

i. Because of time constraints, the Board will take this up at our next 
meeting. 
We had a brief discussion of the SMT report. 
The Board thanked Rev. Onnie for her clear report. 
Rev Onnie spoke about the link to Hold My Chalice. She expects to 
link us to an article once a month. We discussed authoritarian 
problems in congregations and their relationships to growth.   

c. Moving on with our goals –  
i. The next goal – “Identify priority action items for Sunday Services” – 

focus on what we want to accomplish in light of this goal for the 
coming year. 

d. Feedback from Kim:  
i. Screen view of Zoom participants. We reviewed the misunderstanding 

on this issue 
ii. Disclaimer for streaming and recording. Janet will discuss with Kim. 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 2:00 
Respectfully submitted, 
Irvin Peckham 
9/18/24 


